
   

 

ELNA 
General Meeting 

July 8th   7- 9 pm 

August12th    7- 9 pm 

IN PERSON AT THE DEPOT! 

7th & New Jersey Streets 

And Online via Zoom 

Agenda & Zoom Link 

always available at http://

www.eastlawrence.com/meetings 

From the President        Barry Shalinsky  

July 2024 
& August 2024 

w w w . e a s t l a w r e n c e . c o m 

Board Contacts 

Barry Shalinsky, President, 
 elnaprez@yahoo.com 

KT Walsh, Vice Pres, HRC rep 
 kathleenbridgetwalsh052@ 
 gmail.com 

Aaron Paden, Treasurer, 
 aaronpaden@gmail.com 

Phil Collison, Secretary, 
 phil@pcollison.com 
 785-843-8098 

Pam Blackburn,  
 pamblackburn55@gmail.com 

Sacie Lambertson, 
     sacie.lambertson@gmail.com 

Brenda Nunez, 
 brendajnunez@hotmail.com 

Julianna Patterson, 
  pattejul000@gmail.com 

Krista Gentry, 
  leekris@hotmail.com 

Darrel Proffitt, 
  darrelproffitt@yahoo.com 

 

ELNA Contacts 

Lane Eisenbart, Coordinator 

eastlawrence@yahoo.com  
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 Summer is in full swing in East Lawrence, and some 

things are as predictable as the heat. Easy prediction: Barry is 

going to make sure that the East Lawrence newsletter has all 

the information you need to be prepared to vote in the August 

Primary election. Check out the article inside this newsletter 

for all of the details, including important information about 

changes in polling location if you live south of Eleventh Street. ELNA permits can-

didates for public office to purchase ads in this newsletter. Important reminder: Ads 

or no ads, ELNA does not ever endorse or oppose any candidate for public office. 

We encourage you to study the issues and the candidates, and encourage you to 

vote for the candidates you believe would best serve the interests of your family, 

neighborhood, community and world. The Lawrence Public Library has non-

partisan information to help you decide, including links to candidate forums. Check 

out https://lplks.org/elections-and-voting/.  

 Another easy prediction: As a neighborhood with a lot of historic buildings and 

infrastructure, proposed local policy changes and implementation will have an out-

sized influence in East Lawrence. At the present time, there are two pending appli-

cations for demolition permits that could change the face of the 1100 block of New 

Jersey Street. After discussions languished for a decade, the City is now fast track-

ing a new policy that could result in the eventual elimination of brick sidewalks 

east of Rhode Island Street. The proposed policy will be reviewed by the Historic 

Resources Commission at its meeting on July 18 and later by the Multi-Modal 

Transportation Committee and City Commission. Public comments will be accept-

ed. https://lawrenceks.org/community-engagement/brick. The City is currently con-

sidering changes to the Land Development Code that would permit and encourage 

higher density and the elimination or reduction of off street parking requirements. 

More demolitions and higher property taxes could be a possible result. https://

lawrenceks.org/community-engagement/land-dev-code-update. In addition to these 

matters, the Parks and Rec Comprehensive Plan will influence what resources do or 

don’t go into Hobbs Park, and decisions are in the works that will decide if a new 

Downtown home for Lawrence Transit is really in downtown, or in East Lawrence 

at the Amtrak station. ELNA is actively monitoring all of these discussions, and 

several more, and participating in many of them. But YOUR voice is the one that 

matters more to the decision makers. An article inside this newsletter shows you 

how to find the most up to date information from inside City sources, so you are not 

caught snoozing while important decisions are being made that affect you. Your 

involvement matters! Let the decision makers know what you think! 

 With all of the conflict and uncertainty in the world, the potential for big changes 

at the national and state levels and right here on our own streets, and our own per-

sonal struggles, whatever they are, sometimes you just gotta chill! What could be 

better than a visit to our neighborhood Splash Pad on a hot day? Perhaps a short 

walk to a local eatery, brewery, or coffee place. Perhaps a Wednesday evening City 

Band concert in South Park. Perhaps Sunday night Kaw Valley Kickball at Hobbs 

Park. ELNA is there almost every week, grilling burgers and purveying bottles of 

cold water to the kickball players and fans. Drop by and say hello!  
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see page 3 

Voter Information for 
Upcoming Primary Election 

Voters should prepare to vote in July / August in the upcoming Pri-
mary Election. As always, YOUR VOTE MATTERS! 

BIG CHANGES SOUTH OF ELEVENTH STREET 
There are some big changes in the Primary Election if you live 

south of Eleventh Street. The area between Fourteenth and Fifteenth 
Street, east of Liberty Memorial Central Middle School is no longer in 
Precinct 33 with the Barker Neighborhood, and residents will no long-
er vote at the Vintage Church. That area is now part of Precinct 40, 
with the rest of East Lawrence south of Eleventh Street. Precinct 40’s 
normal voting place, Trinity Lutheran Church, is changing for the Pri-
mary Election due to renovations to the church this summer. Just for 
the Primary Election, voters living in the area south of Eleventh Street 
and north of Fifteenth Street will vote at Plymouth Congregational 
Church at 925 Vermont Street. The voting location will return to Trin-
ity Lutheran Church on Thirteenth Street for the General Election.   

THE PURPOSE OF A PRIMARY 
The Primary Election is held for the purpose of selecting the candi-

dates who will be on the ballot for Democratic and Republican parties 
in the General Election in October / November. The other official par-
ties select their candidates through a different process. If you are unaf-
filiated with any party, you may declare an affiliation and vote in the 
Primary election. If you are already affiliated, you may not switch 
parties before the primary, as the deadline has already passed. If you 
are a registered Democrat, this election is particularly important. 
There are several offices in Douglas County for which no Republican 
candidate has filed, which means that the winner of the Democratic 
Primary will be the only candidate on the ballot for the General Elec-
tion in November. In essence, you will be choosing the eventual office 
holder in the Primary.  

MAKE SURE YOU ARE REGISTERED TO VOTE! 
Not sure about your registration? Check that here: https://

www.dgcoks.gov/county-clerk/voting-and-elections/your-voter-
information. If you need to register, or update your registration infor-
mation, you will need proper identification. For more information, use 
this link: https://www.dgcoks.gov/county-clerk/voting-and-elections/
register-to-vote, or visit the Douglas County Election office, 23rd and 
Louisiana at the Malls Shopping Center, weekdays 8 to 5. The League 
of Women Voters also has an information booth on Saturdays at the 
Farmers’ Market. 

DATES AND INFORMATION YOU NEED TO KNOW: 

July 16. Voter Registration Closes. Please don’t wait until the last 
day!!  

July 17: Advance Voting begins and continues in person at Douglas 
County Elections Office (23rd and Louisiana) at the Malls Shopping 
Center Weekdays 8 to 5. You may also vote by mail or secure drop 
box, at the Courthouse at 11th & Mass., the Elections Office at 23rd & 
Louisiana or at Baldwin City Hall. 

October 30: Deadline to request an advance ballot to be mailed to 
you. Do not wait til this last day! 

August 3: Saturday Advance Voting 9am to 1pm. Lecompton Com-
munity Building, Eudora City Hall, Baldwin City Hall, County Clerk 
Elections Office (23rd and Louisiana) at the Malls Shopping Center. 

August 5: Advance Voting on Monday Closes at Noon 

August 6: ELECTION DAY - every registered Democratic or Re-
publican voter may participate! Polls are open 7 to 7. 

How to Stay Informed 
ELNA tries to keep you informed about 

the goings on at City Hall that affect the 
East Lawrence neighborhood and the lives 
of our residents. Since we can publish our 
paper newsletter only 5-6 times a year, it is 
impossible to provide timely information 
about fast moving issues of neighborhood 
concern. Fortunately, there are other ways 
to keep informed. 

In addition to this newsletter, the East 
Lawrence Neighborhood Association pub-
lishes a weekly electronic newsletter that 
has the latest information that is available to 
us. To subscribe to the ELNA E-News, con-
tact Lane at eastlawrence@yahoo.com or 
read it on our website 
www.eastlawrence.com. ELNA also main-
tains a “page” as well as a “discussion 
group” on Facebook, and an active presence 
on Instagram. Please follow us on social 
media. 

Often, the best way to stay informed 
about what is happening is to go directly to 
the source. The City of Lawrence has two 
web resources as well as a YouTube Chan-
nel with information about topics of inter-
est. 

For information about current topics 
where there is active or recent community 
engagement, check out https://
lawrenceks.org/community-engagement. 
This page has links to proposed changes to 
the City’s Land Development Code, a new 
policy on brick streets and sidewalks, Parks 
and Rec master planning, proposed changes 
to Massachusetts Street and more.     

For meetings of the City Commission, 
Planning Commission, Board of Zoning 
Appeals, Historic Resources Commission 
and other official city boards and commis-
sions that impact on our neighborhood and 
our lives, check out https://
lawrenceks.civicweb.net/portal for meeting 
times, agendas, methods and deadlines for 
public comments. 

The County Commission’s meeting 
times, agendas, methods and deadlines for 
public comments, etc., can be found at 
https://douglascountyks.civicweb.net/portal. 
The USD 497 School Board has web access 
at www.usd497.org. The Douglas County 
Commission and USD 497 maintain 
YouTube Channels with past and current 
meeting streams. 

Living in East Lawrence means not hav-
ing the luxury to remain uninformed. Please 
make frequent use of the resources in this 
article to stay informed and help protect 
those things that make East Lawrence 
unique and special. 

http://www.eastlawrence.com/
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WHAT’S ON THE BALLOT: 
Congress First District: (Eric Bloom, Tracey Mann, 

Republicans. Democrat uncontested).   

Kansas Senate Second District: (Marci Francisco, 
Christina Haswood, Democrats. Republican uncontest-
ed).  

Kansas House Forty Sixth District: (Logan Ginavan, 
Brittany Kathleen Hall, Brooklynne Mosley, Democrats. 
No Republican filed).  

Douglas County District Attorney (Tonda Hill, Dakota 
Loomis, Suzanne Valdez, Democrats. Republican uncon-
tested).  

Douglas County Commission Second District (Lisa 
Larsen, Shannon Reid, Democrats. No Republican 
Filed.) 

Precinct 39 Committeeman and Committeewoman 
(Democrats uncontested and No Republicans filed). 

Precinct 40 Committeeman and Committeewoman 
(Democraticic uncontested, No Republicans filed. Nei-
ther party has a candidate filed for Committeewoman).  

Interested individuals may run write-in campaigns for 
precinct Committeeman or Committeewoman. It requires 
a minimum of five votes to win the position with write-in 
votes. 

THREE WAYS TO VOTE: 
If you are registered and eligible to participate in the 

Primary Election, you may vote in advance by mail- in 
ballot, or by secure drop box. You may also advance vote 
in person at the Douglas County Election Office at 23rd 
and Louisiana (Malls Shopping Center).  

To request a ballot to be mailed to you, you must fill 
out the Application for Advance Voting by Mail form.  
It’s best to print it and sign it, as digital signatures are not 
accepted, and bring it to the County Clerk’s office, mail 
it in, or fax it. You can find that form with instructions 
here: https://www.dgcoks.gov/county-clerk/voting-and-
elections/advance-voting#Link-To-Advance-Voting-by-
Mail.   

If you enjoy the thrill of voting in person on Election 
Day, you can cast your ballot at your precinct polling 
location. East Lawrence, North of Eleventh Street is in 
Precinct 39. If you live east of Mass and north of Elev-
enth, you’ll vote at the Cider Gallery 810 Pennsylvania 
St. The southern portion of East Lawrence, south of 
Eleventh and north of Fifteenth, between Mass and the 
Burroughs Creek Trail is Precinct 40 and normally votes 
at Trinity Lutheran Church at 1245 New Hampshire, but 
will vote at Plymouth Congregational Church, 925 Ver-
mont, for the Primary. Polls are open 7am to 7pm.   

If you need help getting to your polling place, please 
email Lane at eastlawrence@yahoo.com and we’ll find 
you a ride! Please don’t wait until the last minute! 

As always, the East Lawrence Neighborhood Associa-
tion does not endorse candidates for public office, but we 
encourage you to vote for the candidates you believe will 
best represent your interests and the interests of the 
neighborhood, community, state and nation! YOUR 
VOTE MATTERS! 

Sunrise Project Update 
Join Sunrise Project for Community Meals, Garden 

Nights, Orchard Nights, Orchard workdays, and Sunday 
Cafes in July! For Community Meals and Cafes, dona-
tions are accepted, but never required. Be sure to Save the 
Date for the 10th Annual Sunrise Pie Auction October 
12th from noon to 3pm.   

July meals: July 3rd & 17th 

August meals: August  7th & 21st 

Garden nights: Tuesdays 6:30-8PM  

Orchard nights: Mondays 6-8pm 

Orchard day: July 13 9am to noon 

All are welcome to help out!  

Sunday cafes, free and open to all 1-4 pm 

Watch social media (facebook and instagram) for details 
on Meal plans and volunteer opportunities.  

page 2 continued 

ELNA at Kickball 
 Hey! East Lawrence Neighborhood Association is grill-
ing for KVKL’s Game of the Week Kickball games for 
most of the summer. 9pm Sunday evenings, Hobbs Park. 
Aaron and crew will prepare the usual fare – brats, vege-
tarian and meat burgers, with all the fixins, plus water and 
chips and pickles and occasionally baked goods. Email 
Aaron if you’d like to help serve or contribute homemade 
baked goods, aaronpaden@gmail.com. Or maybe you just 
want to come get a burger! See you out there! 

Mower and Tiller for Rent 
 It’s yard work time again! When your grass is green 
and growing, you can rent a mower from ELNA for $10 
per half day. When you’re ready to till up your garden, 
you can rent a tiller for just $20 per half day. Please be 
prepared to provide your own transportation. Contact Phil 
by call or text 785-843-8098 or email to 
phil@pcollison.com. 

ELNA Merch for Sale! 
Tshirts!  Hoodies! Stickers!  TOTE BAGS!  

ELNA’s got tshirts, hoodies, 
stickers AND tote bags for sale. 
Tshirt sizes range from 2xl to 
small, ladies cuts and unisex, in 
colors black, grey, heathered 
blue, and a few random others. 
We’ve got hoodies too! Tshirts 
are $12, $15, or $18 depending 
on cut, hoodies are $25, stickers 
are $1. Our fancy new Possum 
Lady Pride tote bags are $15. Email eastlaw-
rence@yahoo.com with questions. We’ll haul out the 
shirts and tote bags to some kickball game concessions as 
well. 
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ELNA Board Declarations and 
Elections HEADS UP 
 Are you interested in volunteering to serve on the 
ELNA Board? Are there issues in the neighborhood  
you’d like to see addressed? Do you feel you could 
speak for neighbors who are underrepresented in City 
processes and social mechanisms? Unlike some boards, 
the ELNA board does not require a monetary invest-
ment in the organization, all we want is your time and 
effort. ELNA board members are required to attend 
monthly meetings and are encouraged to champion pro-
jects and lend a hand in regular events and fundraising 
activities. 
 Our annual Board of Directors election and all mem-
ber meeting is coming up on Monday November 13th, 
2022. If you think you’d like to run for a position on the 
ELNA Board, you must attend our October meeting, 
Monday October 9th, and declare your intention to run. 
 As always, only in-neighborhood individual (not 
business or nonprofit or out-of-neighborhood associate) 
members are eligible to vote for the ELNA board. All 
Board members must be voting eligible. Officers of the 
Board (President, Vice President, and Secretary) must 
have been board members for at least ninety days. 
 Further questions can be addressed by reviewing the 
bylaws on the ELNA website or directed to the Coordi-
nator at eastlawrence@yahoo.com.  
  

Art and Nature Workshops 
Sponsored by ELNA at Prairie Park Nature Center 

 Sponsored by ELNA, neighborhood resident Suzan 
Hampton recently won a Douglas County Heritage 
Conservation Council grant to produce a series of artist 
workshops with nature themes in conjunction with Prai-
rie Park Nature Center's 25th anniversary celebration 
this fall. 
 "Since I'm an East Lawrencian, I asked if ELNA 
would sponsor my grant application due to the long-
standing environmentalism and artistic strength of our 
neighborhood. I'm happy they said yes, and even happi-
er that we won the grant!" 
 The four workshops, each taught by a local artist, are 
designed to bring people closer to nature by seeing and 
creatively interpreting the details in a new way. The 
artist workshops include Caryn Mirriam-Goldberg guid-
ing students to write poetry inspired by nature, on Au-
gust 10th. Karl Ramberg teaching stonecarving using 
native limestone on August 24th. Terri Harper helping 
students create nature sketchbook journals on August 
31st. And Mona Cliff teaching the art of fabric cyano-
types using prairie plants on September 7th. Suzan and 
Mona will then create a 65' string of prayer flags using 
the cyanotypes to be strung high between two trees in 
the Nature Center prairie for the 25th anniversary cele-
bration. 
 The workshops will be held in the new Prairie Pavil-
ion outdoor classroom at the Nature Center and are be-
ing offered through the Parks and Rec as part of their 
regular activities calendar. Each workshop costs $20 to 
cover supplies and will be open to participants aged 
13+. See the Parks and Rec's activities catalog on their 
website for details and to sign up! 
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City Updates 
Cooling Sites 

This summer, the City of Lawrence is offering cooling-
sites at Parks and Recreation facilities to ensure all resi-
dents are safe and have relief from the extreme heat. The 
following facilities will be open as cooling sites during 
their normal operating hours, as well as shower facilities 
during limited hours: 

Community Building, 115 W 11th St. 
Monday – Friday: 8 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
Shower facilities available Mon – Sat, from 1 p.m. – 5 
p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. – 6 p.m. 
Sunday: 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 1 p.m. – 3 p.m. 

East Lawrence Recreation Center, 1245 E 15th St. 
Monday – Friday: 8 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 4:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. – 6 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 9 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 10 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Holcom Park Recreation Center, 2700 W 27th St. 
Monday – Friday: 8 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 8 a.m. – 7:30 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. – 6 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 9 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 10 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Sports Pavilion Lawrence, 100 Rock Chalk Lane 
Monday – Friday: 5:30 a.m. – 9 p.m. 
Showers facilities available from 5:30 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
Saturday: 7 a.m. – 6 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 7 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 1 – 9 p.m. 
Shower facilities available from 1 p.m. – 8 p.m. 

Lawrence Transit buses are also available for anyone 
looking to cool down during warm weather. We ask rid-
ers to follow the Transit policy of riding no more than 
one full loop on a route, after which you are welcome to 
transfer to another bus route if you desire additional 
cooling time. 

The Union Pacific Depot is not scheduled to be open this 
summer. If there are any questions, you can contact the 
City’s Housing Solutions Division at homelesspro-
grams@lawrenceks.org. 

Remaining South Park Band Concerts 

Wednesday evenings in South Park! 8pm 
Free and open to the public 
July 3 – America the Beautiful 
July 10 – Americana 
July 17 – More Americana 
In the event of inclement weather, the City Band Con-
certs will relocate to KU Campus. Check their Facebook 
page for announcements. 

Construction, 8th St 

City contractors have closed 8th St. from Connecticut St. 
to New Jersey St. beginning Monday, June 10. This clo-

sure will allow crews to install a 24″ water transmission 
main at the intersection of 8th and New York St. 

8th St. will be closed to thru traffic between Connecticut 
St. and New Jersey St. and will be fully closed at New 
York St. 

The City anticipates this closure to end Friday, July 12, 
pending weather or other delays. 

New Hampshire St. to close at 6th St. 

Beginning Monday, June 24, City contractors will close 
New Hampshire St. at 6th St. to begin work on the next 
phase of the 6th St. – Iowa St. to Mass St. improvements 
project. New Hampshire St. will remain open from 7th St. 
at all times to allow local access to City Hall, Riverfront 
businesses, and the Riverfront Parking Garage. 

The City anticipates this project phase to end mid-
September, pending weather or other delays. 

Downtown Alleyways 

The City of Lawrence will begin work on the 2024 Alley 
Rehabilitation project on Monday, June 17. This project 
includes work at the following locations and dates, pending 
weather or other delays: 

Site 1 – 900 Block between Massachusetts St. / New 
Hampshire St. – July to August 

Site 5 – 800 Block between New Hampshire St. / Rhode 
Island St. (mid-section) – July to August 

Site 6 – 700 Block between Massachusetts St. / New 
Hampshire St. – July to August 

During construction, traffic impacts will be limited to loca-
tions where the contractor is working. Businesses and resi-
dents will be notified a minimum of 48 hours in advance of 
any access restrictions to their property. 

The City anticipates this project to end late-August, pend-
ing weather or other delays. 

15th St 

The City anticipates the closure of 15th Street to end June 
28, pending weather or other delays. 

Community Engagement 

The city of Lawrence is receiving public input regarding its 
Brick Steets and Sidewalks policy, proposed changes to the 
Land Development Code, Parks and Recreation master 
planning, Downtown Bus Hub location, proposed changes 
to Massachusetts Street and more. See the article on page 2 
for information on how to voice your opinions.  
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History Salons at the Cider Gallery 

1907.” Domer will bring them back to life through his sto-

ries that researcher Dave Evans has unearthed. 

July 24th – Our Sewers, Ourselves: Everyday Life in the 

Open Sewers of Early Lawrence  

Domer takes a deep dive into a topic that has been ig-

nored by local historians, the early ways of dealing with 

human waste. From 1854 to 1892 Lawrence was very unhy-

gienic. Many people died 

of Typhoid Fever and 

Diphtheria. Domer states, 

“sewers are about water, 

they need to be separated 

from the water we drink, 

our storm drainage sys-

tem, early on, it all ran 

together, when it rained 

heavily, the privies over-

flowed into the streets and 

alleys.”  

In 1892 the city installed the first underground sewer line 

at 9th and Massachusetts Street.  

As recently as 1956 the city was discharging untreated 

waste into the Kaw River. 

July 31st – Not in My Backyard: 50 Years of 

Defending East Lawrence 

This presentation will address the more recent history of 

East Lawrence, telling the story of how residents have ral-

lied to oppose the alteration and or destruction of their 

neighborhood. Successfully opposing such “improvements” 

as the Haskell Loop in the 1970s and the Eastern Parkway 

Road in the during the late 1980s -1990s s which would 

have divided and forever changed the neighborhood. Domer 

will tell stories of how people formed a grassroots neigh-

borhood association that created a structure and forum for 

residents to advocate for themselves, negotiating with de-

velopers such as the Marriott Hotel, and opposing the HUB 

with the goal of keeping their neighborhood and quality of 

life intact. 

Brena Buchanan and Dennis Domer,      
taken at the Raven when the 1,500 cop-
ies of the EL Vol. 2 arrived on June 21! 

Join us on the last four Wednesdays in July as we host 

a special dinner series at The Cider Gallery with our 

friends from the Watkins Museum of History, featuring 

Dennis Domer and guests. Domer will be presenting about 

the rich history in Lawrence, many of the topics he will 

discuss happened in East Lawrence. 

Chef Simon Bates and Codi Bates have planned an in-

spired evening of food, drink, and conversation while rais-

ing funds to support the Embattled Lawrence Volume 3: 

Building The City. 

Tickets are $100 & include hors d’oeuvres and a 3-

course dinner with beverage pairings. Each dinner will 

have a uniquely coursed menu and beverage pairings.  

Starting at 6pm at the Cider Gallery. 

July 10th – The East Bottoms: A Landscape History of 

Lawrence’s Red-Light District 

The heyday of the district was from 1890–1920, mostly 

due to prohibition and the influence of the railroad. Den-

nis Domer tells the story of Aunt Jane Williams, a colorful 

African American woman who came to Lawrence in 1866 

with her husband, becoming one of the wealthiest busi-

nesswomen in town. Williams provided many Lawren-

cians a place to relax, excellent food, alcohol, music, and 

intimate companionship. Domer states, “the East Bottoms 

was probably the only place in Lawrence that was fully 

integrated.” Modest homes that served good food during 

the day became speakeasies and brothels at night. Once a 

month or so Williams’ businesses would be raided, she 

would be jailed overnight, fined, shortly thereafter, it 

would be “business as usual.”  Domer states, “Aunt Jane 

helped pay for city services, including the judicial sys-

tem!” 

July 17th – AJ Griffin & Mary Carroll: A Pioneer 

Partnership, 1867-1907 

A.J. and Mary Griffin, were one of Lawrence’s most 

respected early couples. Domer states, “Griffin was a hero 

in Lawrence, a tremendous businessman and politician, he 

knew how to make businesses work, he supplied stone, 

coal, wood, and ice to our growing city, from 1867 to 
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Join ELNA for $1.00 

HELP YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD – GET A BIG BANG FOR A BUCK! 

Your $1.00 membership in ELNA and contact information help us represent East Law-

rence in our city and county government and to meet the needs of our neighborhood.  

Support us. Let us support you.  

 $100.00 lifetime membership         $5.00 for out-of-neighborhood members       

 $20.00 for in-neighborhood businesses $10.00 for in-neighborhood non-profits 

(Please note personal memberships are per individual, not household.) 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________ Date: _______________ 

Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: ___________________________ E-mail: _____________________________________ 

□ Please add my email to the “Thursday ELNA News” (the weekly enewsletter) 

email list. 
Get even more East Lawrence news! 

 Like us on Facebook, and follow us on Twitter, too! 

Visit our Website eastlawrence.com 

Make checks payable to ELNA 
Send Payment to ELNA, PO Box 442393, Lawrence, KS 66044 

 

ELNA Needs Your Help!  

Please Volunteer! 

Mark what ELNA events / skills you 

would like to volunteer for: 

__  Work Days / Snow Shoveling 

__  YART Sale 

__  Block Party 

__  Adopt-A-Family 

__  Music 

__  Art 

__  Photography 

__  Gardening 

__  Historic Preservation 

__  Serving on the ELNA Board 

__  Baking/Cooking 

__  Grilling / Concessions 

__  Other: __________________ 
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East Lawrence Neighborhood Association 

PO Box 442393 
Lawrence Kansas 66044-2393 


